
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting – Highlights and Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held on March 10, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. “Social 
Distancing” guidelines continued to be followed. Each person present was wearing a mask. 
Bro. Billy Compton served as moderator. (1) Charlotte Benningfield read the minutes of the 
January meeting. The February Business Meeting had to be cancelled due to hazardous 
weather conditions. The minutes were approved without comment. (2) Andrea Morrison 
gave the Treasury Report. She included a separate breakdown of receipts and expenditures of 
the general fund and the designated funds for February and March. She provided a report of 

the budget vs actual since the beginning of the year. (3) Bro. Billy reported that the Youth 
have been back to meeting the last two Sundays in the Fellowship Hall following “Social 
Distancing” guidelines. Sunday Evening Worship Services were re-started two weeks ago. 

(4) Josh Veatch reported that the Vision 2020 Team met with Alan Witham last night and are 
planning to start the Capital Campaign to begin in the fall with a 13-week build-up to a 3-
year campaign. Josh also reported that they have been getting some bids for the striping and 
sealing of the parking lot which they hope to get done this summer. Josh also reported that 
there is planning to start GA, RA, AWANA activities as a blended group during the same 
hour that Sunday Evening Services meet and to continue until the last Sunday in May when 
schools break for the summer. (5) Bro. Billy reported the W.M.U. have set a goal of $3,000 
for the Annie Armstrong Offering. (6) Josh Veatch reported that he replaced the tattered flag 
in the New Market cemetery as requested.  
Unfinished Business: None 
New Business: (1) Jim Sabo, Jr., Chairman of the Deacons, made a motion and it was 
accepted to purchase two commercial grade cordless fogger machines and sanitizing solution 
so as to more thoroughly sanitize the sanctuary environment. The fogger is able to kill germs 
but does not make the upholstery on the pews wet. The machines are estimated to be $500 
and the solution is $15/gallon (which should last a long time). (2) A motion was made by 
Larry Bright, representing the deacons, and it was accepted to order motion-activated paper 

towel and soap dispensers for the 5 bathrooms. Price quotes were described during the 
discussion of approximately $596.95. The units and supplies that are needed with them are to 
be ordered by the Financial Secretary through a new MHBC Amazon Business account and a 
created account with Uline. (3) Motions were made and accepted to receive Robby Smith 



and Cody Chapman as members through baptism. (4) A motion was made by Sam Graham 
and it was accepted to have the Constitution and Bylaws Committee address and update the 
Constitution and Bylaws document regarding methods of church operations and the absence 
of multiple committees that have been established that aren’t included such as: Safety and 
Security Committee, Transportation and Van Usage Committee, Elevator Maintenance 
Committee, Constitution and Bylaws Committee, and others. 

With no additional business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.  
 


